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Dear parent/guardian
REGISTERING CHILDREN UNDER SIXTEEN AS PATIENTS AT WOODLAND ROAD SURGERY
Firstly welcome to Woodland Road Surgery.  As a very popular surgery we have many new patients registering every week, it is therefore vital that we follow a careful process for new registrations to ensure that we are able to take over your care in a safe and efficient manner.  Please take a moment to read through this letter alongside the other forms and documents in this pack.
As well as asking you to complete, in full, the forms that you have been given we will offer your child an initial new patient health check. This gives us the opportunity to gain key information from you regarding their medical history, immunisations and any ongoing conditions or medications they may have. If you do choose to accept this appointment we do ask that you bring your child’s red book with you.
As with the process for adult registrations we ask that you bring the completed forms (NHS number can be found in the red book or by contacting your previous GP), together with the child’s birth certificate, to reception on any working day between the hours of 11am and 3pm.  The receptionist will then check that everything has been completed in full, take a copy of the birth certificate and book your child’s health check appointment if you have chosen to have one.  Within a few hours of receiving your completed forms your child will formally be registered onto the practice system and you are then free to arrange appointments or attend Open Surgery as necessary.  You do not need to wait until after your health check to start accessing appointments or arranging your medication.
If your child is in receipt of regular repeat medication please provide us with official documentation listing their current medicines – this could be a repeat list from the previous GP, copies of recent medical letters or you can bring medication packaging to reception (the packaging must have the dispensary label on it).
We must see a birth certificate for every child so that we can link the child to an adult also registered with us and the address where they are living,  we will not register any child under 16 without a parent or legal guardian also being registered with us and living at the same address.  If you do not have the full form birth certificate, detailing the names of the child’s parent/s, we may in future need to ask for evidence of parental responsibility or parental consent where someone other than a known parent/guardian brings a child to an appointment.  This is due to our responsibility for child safeguarding.
Once again welcome to Woodland Road Surgery and if you have any questions or concerns relating to the new patient process or any other aspect of our service then please speak to one of our receptionists, or you can ask for Jean who is our Reception Supervisor.

Many thanks for choosing Woodland Road Surgery.

Yours faithfully

Rachael Jackson
Practice Manager
